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OPENING REMARKS BY AMBASSADOR Antonio García Revilla, 
NATIONAL COORDINATOR OF PERU FOR THE SUMMITS PROCESS 

Permanent representatives to the OAS,

Secretary for Hemispheric Affairs of the OAS,

I would like to open this meeting by conveying the condolences and solidarity of the Peruvian government to all those countries impacted in recent days by hurricanes and earthquakes, something that can only highlight the vulnerability of our region to extreme climatic events and natural disasters.
Thank you for your presence here today when we begin reflection and negotiation efforts with a view to the Eighth Summit of the Americas.

As we announced at the SIRG ministerial meeting held in Cancun, last June, Peru has chosen as the central theme of the Summit “Democratic Governance against Corruption,” since this is a shared concern of the countries of the region for which urgent and effective steps must be taken.

Corruption undermines the institutional system, exacerbates inequality, and makes the state apparatus ineffective.  Therefore, strengthening democratic governance in our countries facilitates development and assists in improving our resilience to natural disasters, making possible planned reconstruction, risk mitigation, and the adoption of effective adaptation policies.

Matters of governance and the fight against corruption are not unrelated to the work of the Summit of the Americas, so that different mandates adopted reflect the level of commitment with regard to these matters. Let us recall that the mandate that gave rise to the Inter-American Convention against Corruption arose from a Summit, as have other specific initiatives in the areas of transparency, access to information, and State modernization.

As you are aware, in keeping with the agenda we have adopted, at this meeting the schedule and work methodology for the period September 2016 – April 2018 will be presented, and your comments received on the concept paper and first thematic area “Democratic governance and corruption.”  Additionally, to contribute to the debate, we have invited Mr. Michael Camilieri.  We will also invite experts to attend subsequent meetings of the SIRG to foster discussion and identify possible course of action.

The chairmanship, occupied by Peru, would like to reiterate its wish to work transparently, constructively, and in coordination with all member states and with the support of the member organizations of the Joint Summit Working Group (JSWG), and encourages participation by social actors in this process. 

I would like to give the floor to the Secretary for Hemispheric Affairs Ambassador James Lambert, who will present the conclusions of the policy dialogue “Democratic Governance against Corruption,” held yesterday, with the presence of experts in this area.
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